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Friday 5th October 2018

Dear Parents and Carers,

[bookmark: _GoBack]October has started well at Henley Bank High School with the first day marking the start of a week packed with visits from prospective parents and carers and their children.  The support from our local and wider community has gone from strength to strength following our Open Evening and Open Mornings last week.  Overwhelming support for our school, its skilled and caring staff and wonderful students has been the talk of the town on various social media sites and the playgrounds and school gates of the fantastic primary schools that surround us.  Guests have arrived for pre-arranged and unannounced tours as invited, and it has been an absolute pleasure to be given the opportunity to walk the corridors and peer into our classrooms with new faces, new friends, that may very well become valued members of our cherished school community in September 2019.  The vibe has been a really positive one with so many leaving our gates after their tour with a firm commitment to placing us in poll-position.  We are all so incredibly proud of the support, faith and trust that our community is investing in us and we look forward greatly to them joining our journey to becoming the school of choice for the local community.

Parents and carers that attended our Open Evening will have noticed the two large bouquets of beautiful flowers that set our stage so well for the special occasion.  To ensure that they did not go to waste and to make sure that more people could enjoy them, last Friday afternoon, we delivered one to Brockworth House Nursing Home and the other to the Sue Ryder Leckhampton Court Hospice.  Both bouquets were so gratefully received by the wonderful staff that I met when I passed through on my way home.  We look forward to forming strong and lasting relationships with both in the future.         

Our Year 11 students have been busy in their snapshot assessment sessions this week, the first of a brace of assessments that will track their progress and allow our staff to streamline bespoke support for each induvial student as they move through the year toward their final GCSE exams.  Their conduct under pressure, support for each other and commitment to success has been nothing short of exemplary, a strength of character that is fast becoming the signature trait of all of our students.

To ensure that our Year 11`s approach their exams in a calm and healthy state of mind I had the pleasure of introducing them to David Behrens on Monday.  Brooklyn born and with a voice possibly more calming than David Attenborough, David brings his expertise through his in-depth study and practice of Meditation while living 27 years as a teaching monk in an international retreat site and school of Yoga in South India.  David has worked with various celebrities and also corporate executives and we look forward to his repeated visits guiding our students to becoming skilful navigators of their own mental space throughout the year and beyond.     

Finally, I must offer a massive well done to the Thompson brothers, Ross (Year 11) and Oliver (Year 8), who have represented our school at the County level and Gloucester Rugby Academy this week and weekend and also to the Botas twins, Jess and Mari (Year 9), who will both be competing at the Taekwondo and Kick Boxing World Championships this weekend.  Ross won today`s ping pong competition so hopefully his winning streak continues.  Whatever the outcomes, we are rooting for you all!  

Have a lovely weekend whatever your plans.  

Kind regards,
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